



Mentor

The Newsletter of
Arisia, Incorporated

Volume 32, Issue 336, October 2025
519 Somerville Ave #371, Somerville, MA 02143
+ 1-917-7ARISIA (+1-917-727-4742)

Contents

About the Meeting	1
September Meeting Summary	1
Calendar	15
Membership List	15
Executive Board	17
Committee Membership	17
Subscription and Dues Information	18

About the Meeting

The next corporate meeting of Arisia, Inc. will be held on **Sunday, November 16, 2025 at 2:00 pm ET over Zoom**. The corresponding agenda will be distributed over the corp-announce email list in advance of the meeting.

The quorum for the October corporate meeting was **13**, based on 51% of the average attendance of the last three meetings $((18+21+35)/3 \times 0.51) = 13$. The quorum for the November corporate meeting will be 15.

Please submit proxies in advance by email to corp-proxies@arisia.org (a mailing list which will be seen by some corporate members) and CC: the proxy holder.

October 21, 2025 Corporate Meeting Summary

The meeting was conducted over Zoom and called to order at **7:03 PM**. There were 28 members attending:

Rob Allison
Inanna Arthen
Priscilla Ballou
Regis Donovan
Allison Feldhusen
Charles Hannum
Joel Herda
Rick Kovalcik
Henry Leong
Megan Lewis
Ken London
Claudia Mastroianni
Will McMain
Elliott Mitchell

Charles Olson
Laurel Richman
Sharon Sbarsky
Richard Schmeidler
Cate Schneiderman
Nicholas “phi” Shectman
Rachel Silber
Mike Sprague
Rachel Tanenhaus
Ilene Tatroe
Mike Tatroe
Dan Toland
Tanya Washburn
Nightwing Whitehead

Proxies:

- Jason Schneiderman to Rachel Tanenhaus (accepted)
- JB Segal to Allison Feldhusen (accepted)
- Wendee Abramo to Dan Toland (accepted)

Approval of the September 2025 Minutes:

A motion was made to delete the extraneous comment in the CIC report and to accept the minutes as corrected. **MOTION PASSES.**

EBoard Report:

Philcon asked to borrow equipment from Arisia. The EBoard is still voting on approving the request, but it is likely to pass.

President’s Report:

None.

VPs Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Phi submitted an application for a grant from the Science Fiction and Fantasy Writers’ Association and for another for a grant from the Cambridge Cultural Council. Taxes are due November 15, but we haven’t closed the books on Arisia 2025, so our finances are not settled. We have not yet filed an extension.

Clerk’s Report:

The Member List will be updated as of the October minutes; please verify that you are listed correctly and let Rachel T. know if you aren't. Rachel is filing Arisia's annual report with the state and will submit it shortly after this meeting ends.

Member-At-Large's Report:

None.

A25 Con Comm Report:

None.

A26 Con Comm Report:

The organization chart is up to date at staff.arisia.org. We have had two Con Comm meetings so far. Arisia 2026 will be a smaller con, as predicted. Mike S. has volunteered to be the Division Head for Team Arisia Services (TAS). Cate and Jason Schneiderman will be the Division Heads for Communications/Publications. Hotel reservations are not quite ready to open to the public, in part because we have special requests that must be programmed in by hand by the hotel. Staff reservations are open at staff.arisia.org.

Charles H. asked for clarity about vacancies on the Con Comm. Joel said that transparency would improve.

Elections:

Vice President: No nominations were received, so the election was closed.

Committee Reports:

Budget:

phi (Chair), Kelly Fabijanic

None.

Corporate Communications:

Rachel T. (Chair)

None.

Corporate Inventory Control (CIC):

phi, Ben, Kylie, Skip, Sharon

The locks at our storage space have been changed. We continue to take an inventory of our gear, including video gear. More work sessions will be scheduled later in the autumn.

Rick asked for an update about a ladder that had gone missing; phi noted that there is no update and one should not be expected.

Discord:

Will (Chair), Justin, Ken, Jason, Andrew

None.

Fundraising:

phi (Chair), Julia

None.

Grants:

Joseph

This Committee has been suspended until finances are stabilized.

Hotel Search Committee:

phi, Ben, Kelly

None.

Incident Response Management Committee (IRMC):

Jaime (Interim Chair), Kris P. (advisory member), Rachel T., Megan, Will, Adam

None.

IT:

phi (Chair), Sharon, Ben, Mike T.

None.

Long Range Planning (LRP):

Tanya (chair), phi, Dan T., Julia, Henry

None.

Postmaster:

Sharon (Chair), Ben, phi, Mike T. (Advisory)

None.

Recruiting:

Wendee (Chair), Allison

None.

Social:

Mike S.

None.

Student Contests:

(members needed)

None.

Old Business:

None.

New Business:

Motion for a Bylaws Change re: Election Nomination Deadline:

Rachel T. made a motion to change the Bylaws as follows:

Replace 3.4(c) Additional nominations may be made from the floor during elections. Nomination from the floor of a person not present at the meeting is not valid unless written consent of the nominee is submitted to the presiding officer.

with

Nominations for elections will close four days before the meeting at which said election is to take place. A nominee for one position may choose to run for a different position after said deadline, but the overall list of nominees for that election may not change after the deadline.

- Rachel T. noted that she was making this motion because when people self-nominate at the last minute, the IRMC has very little time to look up whether or not there is a current Incident Report (IR) regarding the candidate, and sometimes the candidate has not yet been notified of that IR. It is possible that a candidate - and the rest of the Corporation - could find out about said IR for the first time at the time of the election. Rachel would like to avoid this situation if possible.

- Claudia asked if this situation had come up at the September Corporate meeting. It did not, but it has before. Claudia prefers the ability to self-nominate in the moment.
- Charles H. pointed out that a similar situation did occur recently. He felt that the IRMC process was opaque and wanted to know what details would be revealed should there be an active IR regarding a candidate. Rachel replied that no details would be revealed, only that a current IR was in process.
- Rick stated that he wants the IRMC to notify people within a week of any IRs involving them. Rachel T. stated that she would oppose this.
- Rachel S. suggested that election notifications include a request for people to let the Clerk know if they're even considering running, in lieu of a Bylaws change. Several members agreed. Ilene suggested that the Clerk let people know in the election notification that the IRMC will check for IRs involving any candidates.
- Phi said that being able to vote for None of the Above and request secret ballots makes it less necessary for people to jump in and run against unfortunate candidates at the last minute.
- Sharon agrees with Rachel S. that we should give people the flexibility to run for office at the last minute.
- Rachel T. stated that she was more intent on avoiding awkward situations regarding candidates and IRs than on changing the Bylaws. Since the solution she'd thought of was specifically contraindicated in the Bylaws, she had created a motion to change them. She is open to other solutions.
- The motion was seconded and then tabled until the next meeting.

Arisia 2026 Convention Budget:

Arisia 2026 Proposed Budget			
Income:			
_Art Show		\$3,600.00	
_Creators Corner		\$400.00	
_Dealers		\$4,500.00	
_Hotel Rooms Commission		\$10,000.00	
_Grants		\$10,000.00	
_Registration		\$60,000.00	
Total Income:			\$88,500.00
Expenses:			
Con Chair			
Con Chair:Admin		\$100.00	
Con Chair:At Con Tips		\$100.00	
Con Chair:Contingency/Damage		\$3,000.00	

Con Chair:Pre-Con Meeting Expense		\$250.00	
Con Chair:Debrief		\$250.00	
Con Chair:Con Chair Discretionary:		\$1,770.00	
			\$5,470.00
Access			
Access:Admin		\$50.00	
Access:Supplies		\$100.00	
Access:Scooter Rentals		\$500.00	
Access:CART (closed captioning)		\$900.00	
Access:ASL		\$7,932.00	
Access:Braille Program		\$100.00	
Access:Sensory kits		\$100.00	
Access:At-con tips for quiet/sensory room		\$100.00	
Access:Interpreter Hotel Rooms		\$450.00	
Access:Sensory/Quiet Room Supplies		\$100.00	
Access:Transport		\$4,000.00	
			\$14,332.00
Art Show			
Art Show:Admin		\$150.00	
Art Show:At-Con Tips		\$225.00	
Art Show:Ads		\$80.00	
Art Show:Build Materials		\$200.00	
			\$655.00
Communications			
Communications:Admin		\$50.00	
Communications:Advertising		\$500.00	
Communications:Mailchimp		\$750.00	
Communications:Sign Shop			
Communications:Sign Shop:Toner	\$150.00		
Communications:Sign Shop:Supplies	\$250.00		
		\$400.00	
			\$1,700.00
Publications			

Publications:Pocket Program		\$1,000.00	
Publications:Program Grid		\$500.00	
			\$1,500.00
Corporate:Annualized rent, mailbox, insurance		\$24,000.00	
			\$24,000.00
Events			
Events:Admin		\$50.00	
Events:At-Con Tips		\$100.00	
Events:DJ Hotel Rooms		\$438.29	
Events:Performer payments		\$1,000.00	
Events:NERF		\$250.00	
Events:Masquerade			
Events:Masquerade:Admin	\$100.00		
Events:Masquerade:Green Room Catering	\$500.00		
		\$600.00	
Events:ASCAP		\$200.00	
Events:BMI		\$225.00	
			\$2,863.29
Exhibits			
Exhibits:Admin		\$25.00	
Exhibits:At-Con Tips		\$20.00	
Exhibits:Fan Tables		\$25.00	
Exhibits:Dealers Room			
Exhibits:Dealers Room:Admin	\$50.00		
Exhibits:Dealers Room:At-Con Tips	\$125.00		
Exhibits:Dealers Room:Promoter Fee	\$225.00		
		\$400.00	
Exhibits:Creators' Corner		\$50.00	
Exhibits:Creators' Corner:Admin			
			\$520.00
Food			

Food:Admin		\$100.00	
Food:At-Con Tips		\$300.00	
Food:Quartermaster Van Rental		\$400.00	
Food:Ice		\$500.00	
Food:Con Suite Supplies		\$5,000.00	
Food:Green Room / Staff Den Supplies		\$2,000.00	
Food:TAS snacks		\$250.00	
Food:After Party		\$300.00	
			\$8,850.00
Gaming			
Gaming:Admin		\$100.00	
Gaming:At-Con Tips		\$175.00	
Gaming:Tabletop Gaming		\$150.00	
Gaming:Games Upkeep		\$100.00	
Gaming:Printing		\$60.00	
Gaming:Online game subscriptions		\$50.00	
Gaming:Tournament prizes		\$100.00	
Gaming:BYOC Minecraft LAN		\$100.00	
Gaming:Accessible Games		\$700.00	
Gaming:LARP GM diversity attendance subsidy		\$700.00	
			\$2,235.00
GOH Liaison			
GOH Liaison:Admin		\$25.00	
GOH Liaison:At-Con Tips		\$160.00	
GOH Liaison:Gift Baskets		\$300.00	
GOH Liaison:GOH Dinner with Con Chairs		\$500.00	
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH			
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH:AGoH Transportation	\$70.00		
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH:AGoH Parking/Taxi/Lyft	\$150.00		
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH:AGoH Hotel Room	\$1,066.75		
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH:AGoH Food	\$800.00		
GOH Liaison:Artist GoH:AGOH Other / Shipping			
		\$2,086.75	

GOH Liaison:Fan GoH			
GOH Liaison:Fan GoH:FGoH Transportation	\$70.00		
GOH Liaison:Fan GoH:FGoH Parking/Taxi/Lyft	\$150.00		
GOH Liaison:Fan GoH:FGoH Hotel Rooms	\$1,066.75		
GOH Liaison:Fan GoH:FGoH Food	\$800.00		
		\$2,086.75	
GOH Liaison:Writer GoH			
GOH Liaison:Writer GoH:WGoH Transportation	\$140.00		
GOH Liaison:Writer GoH:WGoH Parking/Taxi/Lyft	\$150.00		
GOH Liaison:Writer GoH:WGoH Hotel Room	\$1,066.75		
GOH Liaison:Writer GoH:WGoH Food	\$800.00		
		\$2,156.75	
			\$7,315.25
Hotel			
Hotel:Electricity		\$3,000.00	
Hotel:At-Con Tips		\$700.00	
Hotel:Gift Baskets		\$350.00	
Hotel:Space Pilot		\$8,000.00	
Hotel:Suite Comps		-\$10,157.28	
Hotel:Room Night Comps		-\$4,438.50	
			-\$2,545.78
Logistics			
Logistics:Admin		\$100.00	
Logistics:Food		\$250.00	
Logistics:Fuel		\$200.00	
Logistics:Truck Rental		\$1,400.00	
Logistics:Transportation		\$100.00	
			\$2,050.00
Member Services			
Member Services:Admin		\$25.00	
Member Services:At-Con Tips		\$200.00	
Member Services:Coat Check		\$75.00	

Member Services:Cosplay Repair Station		\$175.00	
Member Services:Info Desk		\$150.00	
			\$625.00
Programming			
Programming:Admin		\$100.00	
Programming:At-Con Tips		\$125.00	
Programming:Workshop Supplies		\$100.00	
Programming:Nexus (Ops)		\$500.00	
Programming:Thank Yous		\$100.00	
Programming:Token Speaking Fees		\$100.00	
			\$1,025.00
Registration			
Registration:Admin		\$100.00	
Registration:At-Con Tips		\$125.00	
Registration:Internet		\$900.00	
Registration:Civet License Fee		\$1,650.00	
Registration:Badge Stock		\$2,100.00	
Registration:Badge Clips		\$50.00	
			\$4,925.00
Safety			
Safety:Admin		\$125.00	
Safety:At-Con Tips		\$200.00	
Safety:Air Quality		\$500.00	
Safety:VOIP Phones / Cell Phones		\$275.00	
Safety:First Aid Supplies		\$100.00	
Safety:IRT Supplies		\$200.00	
Safety:Safety office Supplies		\$150.00	
Safety:PPE and COVID supplies		\$1,000.00	
Safety:Radios		\$1,200.00	
Safety:Safety Shirts		\$500.00	
			\$4,250.00
Team Arisia Services			
Team Arisia Services:Admin		\$50.00	

Team Arisia Services:At-Con Tips		\$150.00	
Team Arisia Services:General Printing		\$300.00	
Team Arisia Services:Volunteer Swag		\$2,250.00	
Team Arisia Services:Ribbons		\$1,200.00	
Team Arisia Services:Duck Hunt		\$100.00	
			\$4,050.00
Tech services			
Tech services:Admin		\$25.00	
Tech services:At-Con Tips		\$150.00	
Tech services:Sound		\$2,500.00	
Tech services:Supplies		\$350.00	
			\$3,025.00
Treasurer			
Treasurer:Admin		\$50.00	
Treasurer:At-Con Tips		\$40.00	
Treasurer :At-Con Suite Upgrade		\$885.88	
Treasurer:Credit Card / Paypal Fees		\$2,800.00	
			\$3,775.88
Youth Services			
Youth Services:Admin		\$50.00	
Youth Services:At-Con Tips		\$200.00	
Youth Services:Fast Track			
Youth Services:Fast Track:Fast track supplies	\$500.00		
Youth Services:Fast Track:Room Cost	\$1,692.88		
		\$2,192.88	
Youth Services:Turtle Track			
Youth Services:Turtle Track:Room Cost	\$1,692.88		
Youth Services:Turtle Track:Babysitter pay	\$2,400.00		
		\$4,092.88	
Youth Services:Teen Lounge			
Youth Services:Teen Lounge:Teen Lounge Suite	\$1,692.88		
Youth Services:Teen Lounge:Teen Lounge Pizza Party	\$200.00		

Youth Services:Teen Lounge:Teen Lounge misc	\$100.00		
		\$1,992.88	
			\$8,528.64
Total Expenses			\$99,149.28
Income			\$88,500.00
Net			-\$10,649.28

The proposed budget can be approved as an interim budget and we can go over it again the next meeting, or we can approve it as written and Joel can cut parts from last year we won't be using this year.

- This proposed budget is based on Wendee's budget from last year.
- Actuals were lower, but so was income.
- Registration totals have been lowered by 10%.
- This budget is in the red by \$10,000. Phi hopes to make up half the shortfall from cuts and half from a reduction in the contribution from the Corporation.
- Arisia policy dictates that the Con Chair Discretionary fund, which covers personal expenses of the Con Chair incurred in service of the convention, be 2% of the total budget. That amount was higher last year because there were four Con Chairs. This year, it's back to 2%.
- Credit card fees are calculated based on how much money the convention receives via credit card.
- Hotel rooms and Guest of Honor Liaison budgets are based on items in the hotel contract.
- Suites are more expensive this year, as are hotel room comps.

Discussion:

- Charles H. asked about the reduction in Programming room costs compared to 2025. Tanya noted that the sleeping rooms we used for programming spaces didn't work out well. They made more problems than they solved.
- Hotel furniture removal was removed from the 2026 budget; the hotel didn't charge us for it last year. We have no plans for furniture removal in 2026.
- Lighting costs were cut because we will restrict our lighting needs to equipment that we own or can borrow easily. The issue is more staffing than money.
- We didn't spend money on sound last year either. Audio costs include rental of equipment and labor for setup, which was done by an outside company. We hope for better sound this year, which is why our costs are not zero this year.
- We didn't spend all of our Space Pilot money last year, but we don't have actuals yet for what we did spend. Allison will get more information to phi. Comp rooms count as income or negative expenses, so those numbers are important to factor in. Phi and

Allison will figure out actuals. Charles H. wondered if Space Pilot is worth the expenditure.

- Charles H. had questions about the costs for the Access Division, particularly American Sign Language (ASL) costs.
 - He asked about ASL vs. CART (live captioning), since Anime Boston provides captioning for less money than we're spending on ASL interpretation.
 - Rachel T. explained that ASL and CART are for different populations of people, and Tanya noted that our current hotel doesn't have the technology required to provide quality CART.
 - Charles wanted to know if we could get volunteers to do ASL interpretation, but Rachel responded that ASL interpretation does not happen on a volunteer basis.
 - Charles pointed out that access costs make up 16% of the convention budget and wanted to know if they were worth it.
 - Phi clarified that the Access Transport shuttle cost is there because the hotel shuttle is inaccessible and inadequate to our needs. He also stated that CART is great for neurodiverse people as well.
 - Mike S. mentioned that Anime Boston is a completely different con with a different budget, and that we do not have the volunteers to provide ASL interpretation. Some things require professionals in order to provide sufficient quality. He also noted that providing access poorly or not at all sends a message to people with disabilities that they are unwelcome.
 - Rachel T. talked about how exhausting it is to have one's access needs and civil rights continually debated, and how demoralizing it is to listen to people discussing whether or not access is worth having.
 - Joel said if anyone wants to cut the funds for ASL, they should make a motion, and that saying "I think someone should [volunteer for] this" only works when we have enough people to do the thing.
- Tanya asked about ASCAP and BMI costs since we don't show movies anymore. Those costs cover music that we play. We no longer have video licensing.
- Henry asked about a line item for registration printers. Renting printers is in the convention budget; buying them would be in the Corporate budget.
- Joel made a motion to approve the budget. He reminded the membership that the budget can be modified.
- Cate asked about adding \$60 to the budget for an app called Buffer, which will help with social media efforts, Joel said that money could also come out of discretionary funds. Phi suggested that it be added under Communications. Cate noted that it also benefits the Corporation. Three months of Buffer costs \$60; a year costs \$240. \$60 will cover us until after the convention. After that, we can come back and see if the rest of the year's subscription can come out of the Corporate budget. Rob asked if people can donate money for specific line items. Phi asked for notice about it but doesn't want to discourage doing so.

Motion to approve this budget with the amendment to add \$60 for Buffer is seconded. **MOTION PASSES.**

Joel noted that this budget will be revisited and cuts will be made.

The Corporation voted via voice vote to set the February corporate meeting date for **Tuesday, February 17, 2026 at 7:00 pm over Zoom.**

Announcements:

- The next Con Comm meeting will take place on Sunday, November 2 at 3 pm over Zoom.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 pm.

Calendar

Corporate Meetings

- Sunday, November 16, 2025 at 2:00 (Zoom)
- Tuesday, December 9, 2025 at 7:00 pm (Zoom)
- During Arisia (January 16-19, 2026), TBD (in person)
- Tuesday, February 17, 2026 at 7:00 pm (Zoom)

Other Meetings and Events

- ConComm meeting - Sunday, November 2, 2025 at 3:00 pm (Zoom)

Upcoming Conventions

- Boskone - February 13-15, 2026 - Westin Boston Seaport District, Boston, MA

Please also see <https://corp.arisia.org/calendar>.

Membership List

This membership list is as of 8:00 PM on 10/19/2025. Please report any corrections to clerk@arisia.org. Names in italics are non-voting members.

Vivian Abraham
Wendee Abramo
Dawn Albright
Robert Allison
Joseph Andelman
Inanna Arthen
Julia Austein
Priscilla Ballou
Fred Bauer
Rob Bazemore
Melia Beetham-Vaden
Anna Bradley
Andrew Brockert

Adam Burdick
Adam Cohn
Brian Cooper
Skyler Crossman
Garret Dejong
Regis Donovan
etana
Kelly Fabijanic
Alder Fehler
Allison Feldhusen
Jaime Garmendia
Lisa Opus Goldstein
Charles Hannum
Carolyn Heald
Joel Herda
Elaine Isaak
Angela Jones
Lenore Jones
Rick Kovalcik
Susan Kramer
Henry Leong
Megan Lewis
Ken London
Glen Macwilliams
Claudia Mastroianni
Will McMain
Penelope Messier
Elliott Mitchell
Eliot Mohrmann
Skip Morris
Lia Olsborg
Charles Olson
Kris Pelletier
Antonia Pugliese
Danielle Reese
Laurel Richman
A. Joseph Ross
Sharon Sbarsky
Richard Schmeidler
Jason Schneiderman
Cate Schneiderman
JB Segal
Kyle Selkirk
Nicholas “phi” Sheckman
Cris Shuldiner
Rachel Silber
Mike Sprague
Mary Stock
Rachel Tanenhaus

Ilene Tatroe
Mike Tatroe
D.J. Toland
Tanya Washburn
Nightwing Whitehead
Violet Zitola

Executive Board - eboard@

President	Mike Sprague	president@
Vice President		vice-president@
Treasurer	Nicholas "phi" Shectman	treasurer@
Clerk	Rachel Tanenhaus	clerk@
Members-At-Large	Megan Lewis	at-large@
	Julia Austein	
	Allison Feldhusen	
Arisia '26 Con Chair	Joel Herda	conchair@
Arisia '26 Treasurer	None	con-treasurer@

Committee Membership

Budget (budget@) Nicholas "phi" Shectman (chair), Kelly Fabijanic
Corporate Communications (corpcomms@) Rachel Tanenhaus (chair), Justin du Coeur, Lenore Jean Jones
Corporate Inventory Control (cic@): Benjamin Levy, Skip Morris, Nicholas "phi" Shectman
Discord: Will McMain, (chair), Justin duCoeur, Jason Schneiderman, Andrew Brockert, Ken London
Fundraising - donations@: Nicholas "phi" Shectman (chair), Julia Austein
Grants (grantsrequest): (on hiatus) (no chair), Joseph Andelman
Hotel Search (hotelsearch): (no chair), Benjamin Levy, Nicholas "phi" Shectman, Kelly Fabijanic
Incident Response Management Committee (IRMC) (incidents@): (no chair), Rachel Tanenhaus, Megan Lewis, Will McMain, Adam Burdick (advisory members: Jaime Garmendia, Kris Pelletier)
IT (it@): Benjamin Levy, Sharon Sbarsky, Nicholas "phi" Shectman (Chair), Mike Tatroe

Location Search (no email address): Gail Terman (chair), Sol Houser
Long Range Planning (lrp@): Tanya Washburn (chair), Nicholas "phi" Shectman, Julia Austein, Henry Leong, Dan Toland
Mailing List Monitoring (monitor@): Claudia Mastroianni, Rachel Tanenhaus
Postmaster (postmaster@): Sharon Sbarsky (chair), Benjamin Levy, Nicholas "phi" Shectman, Mike Tatroe (advisory member)
Recruiting (recruiting@): Wendee Abramo (chair), Allison Feldhusen
Social (social@): Mike Sprague (chair)
Student Contests (student-contests@): In need of members

Subscription and Dues information Membership runs from September 1st to August 31st (*) and costs \$24 for the year. Dues are pro-rated on a monthly basis for members joining throughout the year. Subscription to the Arisia, Inc. newsletter, *Mentor of Arisia*, is included with corporate membership.

New members must attend one meeting after joining to receive voting privileges at subsequent meetings.

Pay for the month in which the next corporate meeting will take place (per the [calendar](#)).

September	\$24	March	\$12
October	\$22	April	\$10
November	\$20	May	\$8
December	\$18	June	\$6
January	\$16	July	\$4
February	\$14	August	\$2

If you cannot afford to purchase a membership, you may reach out to the Executive Board at ebboard@arisia.org and request a dues waiver.

You can pay in cash at a corporate meeting, mail a check for the appropriate amount to Arisia, or use the PayPal button on the form at <https://corp.arisia.org/membership>. (You do not need a PayPal account to use your debit or credit card with PayPal.)

Arisia's mailing address is:

Arisia, Inc.

519 Somerville Avenue #371

Somerville, MA 02143